Royal Borough of Greenwich

Equality policy

Our commitment to equality

Greenwich Council is firmly committed to tackling discrimination and promoting equality of opportunity and good community relations in the borough. Our commitment applies to all areas of our work including service provision and commissioning, employment, regulation and in our roles as landlord and community

leader. We will work with our partners in the private, public and community sectors

to achieve our objectives. We believe that the diversity of Greenwich is one of our

greatest assets and should be celebrated and valued.

Our legal responsibilities

The Council is required by the public sector duty of the Equality Act 2010 to ‘have

due regard to the need to’:

· Eliminate unlawful discrimination, harassment and victimisation and other conduct prohibited by the Equality Act 2010.

· Advance equality of opportunity between people who share a protected characteristic and those who do not.

· Foster good relations between people who share a protected characteristic and those who do not.

The duty applies in respect of age, disability, race, gender, religion or belief, sexual

orientation, gender reassignment, pregnancy and maternity, and marriage and civil

partnership (employment only).

How we will ensure the policy is carried out

We will seek to:

· Ensure that equality is fully integrated into mainstream service planning, commissioning, management and delivery.

· Carry out equality impact assessments on all relevant key decisions.

· Monitor services and Council employment by equality criteria.
· Publish specific and measurable equality objectives.

· Publish information showing how we have complied with our legal responsibilities.

· Provide training and information for our staff to ensure they are aware of the policy and able to apply it when carrying out their duties.

· Consult with stakeholders where appropriate.

Who is responsible for the policy?

The Council’s Cabinet has overall responsibility for the policy and ensuring that

adequate resources are provided for its implementation.

The Greenwich Management Team has responsibility for overseeing implementation

of the policy and monitoring progress.

Managers are responsible for ensuring that all aspects of their services comply with

the policy.

All Council employees are required to ensure fairness towards colleagues, service

users and other members of the community in carrying out their duties. Staff should

help to promote the policy in all aspects of service delivery and work towards the

elimination of discrimination. Staff have a duty to report instances of discrimination to their manager at the earliest opportunity so that appropriate action can be taken to remedy the situation.

The Council requires that those who provide services on its behalf or organisations

which are funded by the Council, ensure that their service provision and employment practices are consistent with the policy.

Further copies

If you would like a copy of the policy in another language or a different format, please contact: 
Policy, Partnerships and Performance, 
Royal Borough of Greenwich, 
The Woolwich Centre. 
Tel: 020 8921 5132
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